

Saturday, February 23 of 2019

DAILY MESSAGE OF MARY, ROSE OF PEACE, TRANSMITTED IN THE MARIAN CENTER OF AURORA, PAYSANDÚ, URUGUAY, TO THE VISIONARY FRIAR ELÍAS DEL SAGRADO CORAZÓN DE JESÚS

Dear children,

You who are more conscious and more blessed than the rest of the world, can never forget the Grace that you receive and the special help that comes from the Heights.

You can never forget that you are placed in the Hands of God at all times, more than the rest of humanity.

You can never forget that God called you personally so that you may serve Him in His Work of Love.

You can never forget that each element that you have or each opportunity that you are given in these current times, whether it is being in a sacred place or serving in a humanitarian way, it is a Grace that God gives you so that your virtues and talents may be at the service of charity and the good.

You can never forget that every day you wake up in a place protected by God, touched by the Grace of His Spirit.

You must never forget that you are being guided and accompanied by what comes from the Heights and that your steps are contemplated much more so than the steps that the rest of humanity does not manage to take.

Never tire of being grateful and make an effort every day to feel the gratitude of the heart. Let this gratitude, for all that you receive, be real and free of criticism and appearances.

Give thanks to God for being alive and being awake to serve Him and adore Him. In this way, you will always open the doors for the manifestation and everyone will see themselves filled by the Grace so necessary and urgent in this time.

I thank you for responding to My call!

Who blesses you,

Your Mother Mary, Rose of Peace